Can Meeting Minutes

April 30, 2015  7:00 pm
Present:    present as per names on list.

1. John Lindsay brought the meeting to order and thanked all those in attendance.   

2. A presentation by Jan Lindquist (biologist & environmental scientist) on the water quality of Minnow Lake and the storm water impact started off the program.  The initial findings from a study done in 2014 funded by the city which showed the increase of metal, nutrients & petroleum carbohydrates mainly from St Jean storm sewer flows causing sediment deposits to fill up & contaminate the lake. The rains, especially heavy downpours are responsible for the most damage.  Several dates from the spring through the fall were when samples were retrieved. The results showed excessive metals, slightly elevated particulates. And the TP being 20 times higher than the acceptable provincial levels.  
Possible long term solutions from the study are:

· A) flow through structures along storm sewer lines for sand, grit, metals and float(oil) but not for the dissolved or fine particulate (nutrients, chloride).

· There is high installation and operating costs for the flow through structures, plus the need for regular inspections and removal of solids with 8-10/times/year

· B) MLRG & NAR are advocating for a in-lake settling/treatment area at the St Jean storm sewer outlet to the lake composed of primary settling for removal of solids, secondary area & then flowing into  a wetland treatment  for nutrient removal (cat tails)
· These settling areas have had success without the high costs and there is minimal maintenance with work only needed every 10-20 years.

3. Review of the committee reports:

Dog Park – shed/shelter has city approval to move forward with this building in 2015.  Accomplishments for 2014 were listed as were the future enhancements to the park.  John complimented the committee for their hard work and dedication with so much success.

Community Gardens – there has been expansion and great produce at the end of 2014.  Our Children Our Future have started plants and have many seedlings ready to plant. There is high demand for building more community gardens.
Wall Mural – Attractive painting on the wall downstairs in Minnow Lake Place so there is some consideration of having walls upstairs and by the gym having murals painted on as well to improve the look of the building.

Bellevue Park Restoration – When the sidewalks are completed, the parkette will be restored to the attractive grounds that were there before the construction.
4. Lionel Rudd (Certified Safety Engineer) made a presentation with a video on roundabouts showing the safety, reduced costs and efficiency.  The cities that have adopted these found that despite any concerns by citizens on the use of roundabouts have been extremely supportive after one is built and goes into use in their community.
-saves energy, improves safely, calms traffic, inexpensive to install, simple to design, able to accommodate all traffic conditions, safely allow for expediting emergency vehicles, and no extra space required, easy to maintain (even for snow removal) & 30-50% increase in traffic capacity, plus reduced environment impact.
Education of the use of roundabouts is key to reducing fears and assisting with acceptance by the citizens.
Cpuncillor expressed support for present five lane planned reconstruction of Second Avenue and discussion followed re benefits of other options such as a roundabout and fewer lanes.  Some concern over use of city vacant land corner of Scarlet and Second which councilor said the city had “excellent” plans for but did not elaborate.  It was revealed that some expressions of “concern” had been submitted to the MOECC and full details are on this website (link on front page).

Next meeting.  Will be announced
